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Why this federal grant opportunity is compelling from my perspective:

For all our great successes around land use and transportation planning, we know we have some real structural problems when it comes to access to opportunity. One big aspect of that structural problem is what Commissioner Fish mentioned: a lack of shared responsibility for providing the safety net around homelessness and affordable housing throughout the region.
Another aspect of that structural problem has to do with the lack of access to opportunity and prosperity faced by too many members of communities of color in our region.  At PHB we are convinced that the road to prosperity must start with stable housing for families.  And, we are increasingly cognizant of the fact that the location of that housing matters greatly.  In the words of professor john powell of the Kirwan Institute, access to opportunity can be seen as both “racialized” and “spatialized.” 
We must get smarter about putting our housing money into projects and programs and organizations that meaningfully reverse past trends and help those in the community who struggle with poverty to overcome barriers and move towards prosperity.
And of course it’s not enough for PHB to get really smart about this if our regional partners – government and private alike – aren’t also on board with this agenda.  Which brings me to my optimism.
I’ve been at this game a long time, and two things are at play that I’ve never seen before but that give me great hope.
First is that the regional governments are more substantively ready to change the rules of engagement.  And I believe that this Declaration of Cooperation – which I’ve seen used with good success in other sectors – sets the stage for better decision-making and collaboration.  The second is that our federal agency partners are breaking down their own silos, and ready to use both carrots and sticks to compel local communities to plan for equity of access and sustainability in ways they never have before.  For the first time, HUD, EPA, USDOT, and FHA are saying to us at the local level that if we want the special grants to flow from Washington, then we need to start planning and acting differently with an eye towards these vexing equity problems.  That feels to me like a true “game changer.” 
